September 22, 2004

Ms. Carole Washburn 

Executive Secretary

Washington Utilities and

  Transportation Commission

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Docket No. A-021178


CR-102
Dear Ms. Washburn:

Please consider this letter as supplemental to comments previously submitted by WRRA relative to this issue.

We note that following our letter of May 17, 2004 the definitions of "subsidiary" and "control" have been further refined.  We think the new language is a substantial improvement, and clarifies the intent of the section.

We remain skeptical of the need for these revisions for the solid waste industry, but find the current version the most acceptable draft to our industry.  Staff is to be complimented for its willingness to listen to our comments and for dealing with our concerns in an open and fair-minded manner.

I will attend the CR-102 hearing and may well have further comments at that time.

Sincerely,

WASHINGTON REFUSE & RECYCLING ASSOCIATION

Brad Lovaas

Executive Director

